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Newsletter 11      Week beginning 19th November 2018 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 
Respectful. Resilient. Resourceful. Reflective. Responsible. Ready. 

IN THE NEWS 
Nursery Rhyme Day 
Foundation Stage had a lovely day on Wednesday as they all came to school dressed as a character from 
a nursery rhyme! There were some very inventive costumes and the children looked fantastic – thank you 
parents for making such a great effort as this really did make it an exciting and rich day for them. 
 

 
 

 

CELEBRATE 
 
 

Montgomerie Mentions: Arabella, Freddie, Jacob, Sonny, Skye, Amani, Kian, Paul, Sam, 

Jessica, Lexi, Isabella 

VIP Lunchers: Logan, Maddison-Rose 

3PR Winners:  EYFS and Y3 

ATTENDANCE 
 
The national expectation for attendance is 96%. The government has clarified the position regarding the 
term ‘regular’ attendance. It means children must be in school EVERY DAY. Every second counts at 
Montgomerie. We must  work together to improve attendance and punctuality even more.  
 

EYFS 94.33% Below national 

Class 1 86.92% Below national 

Class 2 95.59% Below national 

Class 3 98.09% Above national 

Class 4 95.00% Below national 

Class 5 96.67% Above national 

Class 6 89.68% Below national 
Whole School  to 
date 96.19% Above national 

Weekly Average 93.87% Below national 

 

Class 
3 

MORE NEWS 
 

Green Bags 
A huge thank you to those of you who helped raise money for our school by donating unwanted clothing to 
the PTA via the green bag scheme. There was a mountain of bags outside school! Our fabulous PTA will 
let us know soon how much money they managed to get from the bags. 
STILL Wanted! A man in red! 
We are in need of a certain man in red with a white beard to take on a special role in our Christmas Grotto 
on Friday 7th December. If you know such a man who could give up the day (or could do a shift on that 
day), please make them known to the School Office. We can provide the relevant attire! Thank you!  
School Dinners 
Next week will be week 3.  Thursday favourite is popcorn chicken or quorn nuggets.  

Have a great weekend all! Wrap up warm! 

mailto:admin@montgomerieprimary.essex.sch.uk

